
COMMISSIONERS COURT OF BRAZORIA
COUNTY

ORDER NO. J.4. 6/11/2024

Acceptance of a Portion of State Loop 419

That the following action be taken by the court.

Whereas, on March 28, 2024, pursuant to minute order 116667 Texas Transportation Commission
removed from the State highway system a segment of State Loop 419 and transferred control,
jurisdiction and maintenance to Brazoria County (hereafter referred to “transferred segment”);

Whereas, if the transferred segment is defined as State Loop 419 from former County Road 374
easterly to the intersection of State Highway 35. See map attached hereto as Exhibit “B”;

Whereas, if the transferred segment is not accepted by the County, a public road will exist without
proper maintenance and control of the right-of-way;

Therefore, Brazoria County hereby accepts into the County Road Maintenance System the above-
referenced transferred segment of State Loop 419 and is now identified as County Road 374 as
shown on Exhibit “B”’; and

Further, that a certified copy of this order be furnished to the County Engineer.
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Patti Rodgers

From: Amy Lanham
Sent: Thursday, June 27, 2024 11:04 AM
To: Vicki Coats; Patti Rodgers
Cc: Jessica Romero; Dana Cleere; Phyllis Strong
Subject: RE: 6/11/24 Accepted Road Order J.4

This is in Precinct 4, West Service Center. Going by parcels, it’s a 100 foot right of way. Asphalt pavement, about 5,080 
feet in length. 
 
Amy Lanham 
Brazoria County Engineers’ Office 
451 N. Velasco, Suite 230 
Angleton, Texas 77515 
(979) 864-1265 
 
            /\_/\   
          (=^.^=) 
            (“)(“)_/ 
 
 

From: Vicki Coats <VickiCo@brazoriacountytx.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 10:24 AM 
To: Amy Lanham <amyl@brazoriacountytx.gov>; Patti Rodgers <Prodgers@brazoriacountytx.gov> 
Cc: Jessica Romero <JRomero@brazoriacountytx.gov>; Dana Cleere <danac@brazoriacountytx.gov>; Phyllis Strong 
<phylliss@brazoriacountytx.gov> 
Subject: FW: 6/11/24 Accepted Road Order J.4 
 

Patti, 
 
Amy should be able to help you with this.  
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From: Patti Rodgers <Prodgers@brazoriacountytx.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 10:18 AM 
To: Vicki Coats <VickiCo@brazoriacountytx.gov> 
Cc: Jessica Romero <JRomero@brazoriacountytx.gov>; Dana Cleere <danac@brazoriacountytx.gov>; Phyllis Strong 
<phylliss@brazoriacountytx.gov> 
Subject: 6/11/24 Accepted Road Order J.4 
 

Good Morning, 
 
I am currently working on accepted roads and I am not sure how to decide the department/precinct, width, 
length, material, etc. on the attached order J.4. 
 
Thank you, 
 

Patti Rodgers 
Senior Accountant 
Brazoria County Auditor’s Office 
(979) 864-1036 
 

 
 

This message has been prepared or disseminated using resources owned by Brazoria County and is subject to the 
County's policies on the use of County provided technology. E-mail created or received through the County's computer 
system by any County employee or official may be considered a public record, subject to public inspection under the 
laws of the State of Texas.  


